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Sanbornton Planning Board

Workshop Meeting

Draft Meeting Minutes

December 3, 2009

1. Role Call


The meeting opened at 7:02 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Peter Dascoulias, Member; Bob Ward, Town Planner. 


Absent were: Steve Ober, Selectmen’s Representative; Dick Gardner, Member; Evelyn Auger, Alternate; Cindy Merchant, Alternate; Terry Lewis, Alternate.


MPAC Members in attendance: Liz Merry, Historic District Commission Representative; Tim Grant, ZBA Representative; Jeff Burns, Energy Committee Representative.


Energy Committee Members in attendance: Ian Raymond and Jeff Burns.

Public in attendance: Steve Whitman, consultant from New Hampshire Municipal Energy Assistance Program
2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


N/A

4. New Business


a. Steve Whitman, NH Municipal Energy Assistance Program


Steve Whitman stated that Sanbornton has been chosen as one of 48 towns to participate in the New Hampshire Municipal Energy Assistance Program (MEAP). He further stated that of those 48 towns only 6 towns will be chosen to receive a “land use regulations audit” component and Sanbornton has been chosen to receive that portion of the MEAP program. The basic idea of the audit is to review the Master Plan and the land use regulations. The program will draw attention to energy components. Steve Whitman requested that he return to the Planning Board in January with an initial draft after he has reviewed the Master Plan, Zoning Regulations and Subdivision Regulations for further discussion.  The next meeting with Steve Whitman will be January 7, 2010. 
3. Old Business


a. Joint meeting of Sanbornton Planning Board with Master Plan Advisory Committee (MPAC) to review draft Master Plan (continued from October meeting)


Bob Ward reviewed new language added to the draft Master Plan as well as language removed and changes made since the last joint meeting. 

Bob Ward reviewed the Land Use Chapter of the draft Master Plan. Liz Merry stated that she feels the Village Plan Alternative should be put in another section as it is a recommendation and not a summary of the survey as the rest of the section is. Jeff Burns suggested putting it in the sustainability and energy section. 


Liz Merry stated that in the development constraints section the steep slopes reference was removed at the last meeting but still appears in the language. Bob Ward stated that steep slopes are in the Zoning Ordinance and Subdivision Regulations so he feels that the reference should remain in the Master Plan. Discussion followed pertaining to prime agricultural land as it relates to the Village Plan Alternative. 

Bob Ward stated that the section pertaining to shorelands and streams is new to the 2010 Master Plan and outlines the current setbacks for seasonal as well as year round streams. 


Bob Ward stated that the final section for review to date is the Future Land Use section. He further stated that this is the most important section of the Master Plan and requested that the Members of the Planning Board and the MPAC review this section for discussion at the next joint meeting.

5. Other Business


None

6. Planners Update


None

7. Meeting Adjourned


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Peter Dascoulias. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
